Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting April 12, 1976

Eric Tenney and Richard Schacht present, Edward Clarke absent, Eric Tenney presiding/

John Hulett abtained a pistol permit

Richard Withington met with the Selectmen so that he could explain his property transactions for the past tax year. He presented his inventory and his application for Current Use Assessment on a new piece of property purchased this last year.

Norman Cole met with the Selectmen in relation to the problem with a culvert on Reed Carr Road. They agreed to meet on Thursday morning at the site of the problem and to make a decision after looking the situation over.

Charles Marx meet with the Selectmen in regard to Current Use. The Selectmen explained the criteria and he agreed to comply.

Lee Marshall reported a leak in the pipes at the old policeiStation, the secretary will call Rockwell tomorrow.

Merle Aborn, Road Agent reported to the Selectmen that a tree on North Main Street is dead and the people who live near it are complaining and believe that it should be taken down. The people complaining are named Kurz.

Kay Hickey met with the Selectmen in regard to police reporting. The Selectmen said that all of this sort of information should come from the Chief's Office.

Mrs. Hickey also asked if the Lifeguard Position at the Beach would be advertised this year. The Selectmen said that would wait for a report from the Park Board before they would know wether or not a position would be open.

The Selectmen asked the secretary to fill out a committee appointment so that Patricia Novak could be sworn in as a full member of the Planning Board next Wednesday.